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COMMUNITY UPDATE

It has been a challenging couple of 
years for us here in Louisville, but 
as we head into summer, there is 
a lot to look forward to. Between 
Summer Reading, Summer Concerts 
in the Park, Street Faire, First Friday 
Art Walks, outdoor dining, 4th 
of July, Touch-A-Truck, Memory 
Square Outdoor Pool, and of  
course, the Labor Day Parade, our  
City has a lot to offer. 

There is still a lot of hard work ahead 
as our city recovers, but we hope you 
take a moment or two or even more 
to make time for yourself and enjoy 
the summer in Louisville.  

Louisville
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may wish to stay in the area and therefore may be will-
ing to pay increased prices to keep their families close 
to their neighborhood, friends, school, work, etc.

The Colorado Consumer Protection Act (the “Act”) 
prohibits price gouging, which is charging an excessive 
price for necessities during a disaster period, within 
the designated disaster area, unless the increased 
price is directly attributable to additional costs.  Price 
gouging violations are enforced solely by, and at the 
discretion of, the attorney general or district attorney.  
The disaster period under the Act for the Marshall Fire 
began on December 30, 2021, when Governor Jared 
Polis issued the disaster declaration, and will continue 
for 180 days until June 28, 2022. Both Governor Polis 
and Colorado Attorney General Phil Weiser warned 
property owners against this prohibited practice  
following the Marshall Fire. 

If you believe you have experienced or witnessed 
price gouging in the aftermath of the Marshall Fire,  
we urge you to file a report with the Colorado  
Attorney General’s Office at stopfraudcolorado.gov  
or (800) 222-4444. 

Mediation is available for tenant/landlord disputes. 
Please contact Boulder’s Community Mediation and 
Resolution Center at 303-441-4364. More details are 
available at https://www.louisvilleco.gov/home/show-
publisheddocument/34149/637807189813730000. 

Louisville is a special place to live, work and play 
thanks to all of the amazing residents and businesses 
who contribute to the spirit of the community. 

We hope to see all families return to Louisville because 
you belong here!

Louisville will recover and rebuild, and the City is  
committed to working with our residents and partners 
every step of the way. We continue to support and  
advocate for everyone in Louisville to get our residents 
home as soon as possible. This month we’re focusing on 
local housing and the challenges we’re currently facing.

The loss of 550 homes and businesses in Louisville 
resulted in many families being displaced. Some were 
able to find temporary housing in Louisville while  
others were not as a result of high rental prices,  
varying insurance limits and other factors.

The loss of these structures has drastically impacted 
our rental market. Rental prices are rising significantly 
and it is clear from similar disasters that we’re at risk 
of facing a second wave of residential displacement. 
Many not directly affected by the fire are finding it 
difficult to afford to live in the community due to the 
disaster-induced inflation in housing demand.

In a typical year, rental rates increase 2-5%, year over 
year. The current rental market does not appear to  
reflect this trend as the City is hearing reports of 
rent being raised significantly beyond the typical rate  
increases. A few factors may be influencing rental 
rates: First, demand is much greater due to hundreds 
of individuals entering the market to find temporary 
housing. Second, many of these people may be able to 
pay more as they may have higher income than typical 
renters and are receiving support from their insurance 
companies to pay higher rents. Lastly, many individuals 

Louisville Road to Recovery
Spotlight on Housing

In a typical year, rental rates increase 
2-5%, year over year. The current rental 
market does not appear to reflect this 
trend as the City is hearing reports of 
rent being raised significantly beyond 

the typical rate increases.
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A MESSAGE FROM MAYOR STOLZMANN 
Our community is strong because 
of the way we come together and  
support one another.  

This year, we are celebrating 
our diversity through displays, 
events, and programs to show that  
support for each member of our  
community regardless of their  
background identity.  If you have an 

idea for a celebration or display, please reach out to the City 
Manager’s Office at 303.335.4533 with the suggestion.  

I also am thrilled to announce that we are bringing 
back a Louisville summer tradition: the Independence 
Day grill out, and this year it will be at Coal Creek Golf 
Course.  City Council will be grilling up local Italian  
sausage and hotdogs (with vegetarian options of course) 
for the community.

Please join us and your neighbors at the event so we can 
all enjoy the conversations, care, and community. I hope 
to see you there. 

Sincerely,

Mayor Ashley Stolzmann 

RECOVERY NEWS
The last month marked an important milestone in   
Louisville’s road to recovery: Private Property Debris   
Removal (PPDR) is officially underway! We have  
numerous crews operating on dozens of sites. The work is 
being undertaken by contractor DRC, who was awarded 
the contract for PPDR. The program is a partnership  
between Louisville, Superior and Boulder County. 

The project, which was disrupted by several lawsuits, 
is projected to take approximately four months to  
complete for more than 850 properties (in all three  
jurisdictions) that are taking part in the program. Do 
you have questions on what to expect on your property? 
Read the FAQ on PPDR at www.LouisvilleCo.gov/PPDR

You can monitor air quality throughout PPDR at  
www.bouldercounty.org/disasters/wildfires/marshallfireaq/

Planning & Building Updates
The Planning and Building Department has already 
issued hundreds of Debris Removal Permits and over 
50 lots have been cleared (while others are underway).  
We've also received the first rebuilding permit  
application!The Department is busy preparing for the 
rebuilding that will soon begin for all properties and 
will have the resources needed to handle the increased  
demand. Staff is expediting plan reviews, waiving  
demolition fees and preparing for the many permit  
applications we expect to see.

Are you interested in meeting with Planning and Building 
staff to discuss your rebuilding plans? Members of the 
Department are available to meet in person at City 
Hall or online via Zoom to answer your questions on 
the rebuilding process and requirements. To make an  
appointment visit www.LouisvilleCo.gov/Appointment

City Repairs Underway
City staff has been focused on repairing City-owned 
properties and infrastructure that was damaged by the 
fire. The Operations Team continues to flush waterlines 
in fire-damaged areas while Parks and Open Space staff 
manage landscape restoration. 

The Davidson Mesa Dog Off-Leash Area (DOLA)  
reopened on May 6! Staff installed a temporary fence 
in fire damaged sections to allow the DOLA to reopen 
until permanent fence construction occurs. Work on the  
permanent fence is anticipated to begin this summer.

The City also had help cleaning up some properties 
thanks to volunteers from the community. Open Space 
and Parks staff have been hosting "Spring Clean Up 
Events" where volunteers picked up debris and even  
salvaged some fencing materials. Thanks to everyone 
who participated!

For updates and more details visit the City’s  
recovery website at www.LouisvilleCo.gov/Recovery. 
The Recovery Dashboard is updated daily.

TRADUCCIÓN AL ESPAÑOL DISPONIBLE 
Para leer esta publicación en español, visite LouisvilleCO.gov/CommunityUpdate o llame al 303.335.4814 para 
recibir una copia impresa.

To read this publication in Spanish, visit LouisvilleCO.gov/CommunityUpdate or  
call 303.335.4528 to receive a printed copy.
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HYDRANT FLUSHING: MAY - JUNE 
Each spring, the City flushes its water mains by opening 
fire hydrants and allowing them to flow freely for a 
short period. We do this to maintain the high quality 
of water in our distribution system. It ensures that  
adequate water flow is available to firefighters,  
residents and businesses.

Flushing may result in some temporary discoloration 
and the presence of sediment in your water. These  
conditions are not harmful and should be of very short 
duration. Running your cold water for a few moments 
should help clear the line. We encourage residents  
during this time to wash their clothes in the evening hours.

STREET SWEEPING: APRIL - JUNE
During street sweeping, the City uses mechanical 
streets sweepers to remove debris and litter from 
streets, weather permitting. Signs will be posted when 
the sweeper will be coming to your street asking that 
you move cars off of the street and basketball hoops and 
other items from the curb.

During the course of the year, please do not pile, rake, 
sweep or blow anything into the street or gutter. This 
includes leaves, rocks or other landscape materials. 

ASPHALT MILL  & PATCHING: APRIL - NOV.
When deterioration is severe, but complete asphalt  
replacement is not needed, the City's Operations 
Team mills and patches.  The top layer of asphalt is 
ground down (milled) and cleaned thoroughly to ensure  
adhesion with the bonding material and patch. In low, 
cracked or deteriorated areas, asphalt is milled to a 
level that will integrate the patch with the street. Tack  
material is applied to create a seamless bond with 
the patch. Any questions, please call Operations 
303.335.4750.

REPUBLIC BULK ITEM CURBSIDE PICK UP
Republic Services will collect up 
to five bulk items curbside from  
customers during these annual 
events. 

Saturday, August 20, 2022 - for all 
residents serviced on Tuesday and 
Wednesday

Saturday, August 27, 2022 - for all residents serviced on 
Thursday and Friday

Please have items out by 7:00 A.M. in the street/ 
gutter area. Bulk items are defined as items put out for  
curbside collection that are not in a container and do 
not fit in a 32-gallon cart (up to 5 items).

Any questions, please call Republic 303.286.5400. 

The following will NOT be collected:

• Freon containing appliances 
• Electronic items 
•Hazardous waste
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FLOOD MAPPING AND REGULATIONS
The City recently made major investments in drainage 
infrastructure that have removed floodplain areas 
from most of Downtown and Oldtown.  However, areas  
along Coal Creek and near drainage channels and irrigation 
ditches are still prone to flooding. As we head into summer, 
the City wants to remind everyone about flood safety and 
how to learn if your property is in the floodplain.  

Safety should be the first priority during a flood.  
Never walk through flowing water or walk through 
standing water unless you are certain of the depth of 
the water. Do not drive through flooded areas; more 
flood victims drown in their cars than anywhere else. 
If your home has been flooded, shut off the gas and 
electricity if you are able. The City recognizes that 
floodplains have natural and beneficial functions if 
they are preserved and maintained properly. Keeping 
floodplains open and natural minimizes flood  
damage by allowing water to spread over a larger 
area. In some instances, construction in the floodplain  
cannot be avoided, and the City has a permitting process 
to address these situations. Any construction on a  
property in a floodplain must have a floodplain develop-
ment permit, including minor residential improvements 
such as a deck. If the improvements you make to your 
home or commercial building exceed more than 50% of 
the value of the building, it must be elevated above the 
base flood elevation as part of the construction.

National Flood Insurance Program (NFIP) 
The NFIP makes federally backed flood insurance  
available for all buildings, whether they are in a designat-
ed floodplain or not. Louisville residents are also eligible 
for a discount on insurance premiums. Renters can also 
buy flood insurance for their contents.  Flood insurance 
covers direct losses caused by surface flooding, due to 
either a creek overflowing its banks or a local drainage 
event. Regular homeowner’s insurance does not cover 
damage caused by floods. Homeowners, realtors, lenders,  
and insurance agents can obtain copies of floodplain 
maps and Elevation Certificates, find out if a property 
is located in a floodplain or obtain floodplain protection  
advice by visiting City Hall or contacting the Planning 
Division at 303.335.4592 or planning@louisvilleco.gov. 
The City also offers site visits to anyone who would like 
advice from City staff on floodplain issues related to their 
property. Visit www.floodsmart.gov and www.fema.gov/
national-flood-insurance-program for more information 
on the NFIP and flood insurance requirements. 

4TH OF JULY
Fourth of July Celebrations 
Mon., July 4, 2022 6 PM-9 PM at Coal Creek Golf Course 
www. LouisvilleCo.gov/4thofJuly

Join the City as we return to beloved Fourth of July  
traditions! Enjoy grilled hot dogs, family friendly  
activities, and a patriotic concert by the Boulder  
Concert Band followed by fireworks.

Alternative plans may be arranged depending on  
weather conditions and/or if there is a fire ban in  
Louisville at the time of the event. Additional details will 
be shared prior to the event. 

For the safety of yourself and others, please leave  
alcohol, personal fireworks, and pets at home. 

COAL CREEK GOLF COURSE
Do you love to golf? Have you every wanted 
to learn to golf? Come visit Coal Creek Golf 
Course, your local award-winning public 
golf course located right here in Louisville. 
Whether you are a scratch golfer or have 

never picked up a club, you are sure to have a great time 
playing our tree lined fairways that offer breathtaking 
views of the surrounding Rocky Mountains. We  
offer leagues, lessons, club repair, club fitting, youth 
programs, and season passes that allow you to save 
money every time you play. And while you’re here, stop 
by The Grill, a full service bar and restaurant with the 
best views in Louisville. Visit us in person or online at  
www.CoalCreekGolf.com

PARKS
Come Play at the New Cottonwood Park Playground
The City of Louisville is excited to announce the opening 
of the newest playground at Cottonwood Park, located 
on the corner of S. Boulder Rd and Via Appia. Kids of all 
ages will enjoy the Nature themed play structure which 
includes tall slides, swings, a zip line, bear on a log, ADA 
swing, and more. Come check it out!
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P A R K S ,  R E C R E AT I O N  &  O P E N  S P A C E  N E W S

NATIONAL TRAILS DAY  
VOLUNTEER EVENT (all ages)
Sat., June 4 | 9 AM-1 PM
Harper Lake Open Space (meet at 
parking lot off of Washington Ave.)
Celebrate National Trails Day by  
repairing the trail on Leon A Wurl 
Wildlife Sanctuary/Harper Lake 
Open Space. Please bring gloves.

TRASH PICKUP AT  
LAKE PARK (age 12+)
Thurs., June 9 | 4 PM-6 PM
Lake Park Open Space, meet at   
Cottonwood Park (Via Appia and S. 
Boulder Rd.)

Participants will walk the property 
and pick up scattered trash.

WILDFLOWER HIKE (all ages) 
Thurs.,  June 16 | 6:30 PM -7:30 PM 
Gateway Open Space 

Join Open Space volunteer and wild-
flower blogger, Tamar Krantz, to 
search for and identify wildflower 
blooms on Gateway Open Space. 

WEED ID BOOTH (all ages) 
Wed., June 22 | 10 AM to 12 PM 
Davidson Mesa Open Space (at  
trailhead, off of McCaslin)

Talk with the Open Space Specialist 
and view samples of some of the nox-
ious weeds present on Open Space

NOXIOUS WEED  
IDENTIFICATION (age 18+) 
Wed., June 22 | 6 PM-6:45 PM 
Harper Lake Open Space (meet at 
trailhead off of Washington Ave.)

Look at weed samples and walk 
Harper Lake Open Space with staff 
to see and learn about some of Colo-
rado’s noxious weeds and why we 
need to control them.  

PULLING FOR LOUISVILLE  
VOLUNTEER WEED PULL (all ages) 
Thurs., June 30 | 6:30 PM-7:30 PM 
Hecla Lake Open Space (meet at 
entrance off of Bluestar Lane)

Learn why noxious weed manage-
ment is important and then we will be  
clipping and bagging seed-heads 
of noxious weeds on the property.  
Please bring gloves and hand clippers.

PULLING FOR LOUISVILLE  
VOLUNTEER EVENT:  FREE Native 
Plants to Participants!  (all ages) 
Sat., July 9 | 8 AM-10 AM 
Davidson Mesa Open Space, meet at 
parking lot off of McCaslin

Learn to identify weeds and then help 
clip seed heads and dig up noxious 
weeds threatening Davidson Mesa 
Open Space. FREE native plants,  
refreshments and snacks will be  
provided.  Please bring gloves.

HECLA LAKE EN  
PLEIN AIR (age 10+) 
Sun., July 10 |5:30 PM-7:30 PM 
Hecla Lake Open Space

Hecla Lake is a hot spot for bird 
watching - and the perfect place to 
capture in art. Please note: we are 
not providing any formal instruction, 
but this is a great way to meet other 
painters and share tips!

NOXIOUS WEED  
IDENTIFICATION BOOTH (all ages) 
Thurs., July 14 | 10 AM-12 PM 
Hecla Lake Open Space (meet by 
Rules and Regulations sign on east 
side of property) 

Stop by our booth at Hecla Lake Open 
Space to talk with staff and view  
samples of some of the noxious 
weeds present on Open Space.  

PULLING FOR LOUISVILLE  
VOLUNTEER WEED PULL (all ages) 
Wed., July 27 | 6:30 PM-7:30 PM 
Walnut Open Space 

The first ten minutes will be spent 
learning why noxious weed manage-
ment is important and then we will 
be clipping and bagging seed-heads 
of noxious weeds on the property.  
Please bring gloves and hand clippers.

PULLING FOR LOUISVILLE  
VOLUNTEER WEED PULL (all ages) 
Sat., August 13 | 9  AM-11 AM 
Harper Lake Open Space 

Learn to identify weeds and then 
help clip seed heads and dig up  
noxious weeds that are threatening 
Harper Lake Open Space. Please 
bring gloves.

OPEN SPACE STARGAZERS: DARK 
SKIES AND GAS GIANTS (age 10+) 
Sat., August 27 | 8 PM-10 PM 
Warembourg Open Space (Park at 
Daughenbaugh Lot)

Join the Ranger Naturalist for a 
nighttime hike of Warembourg Open 
Space and casual stargazing. Great 
views are expected for Jupiter and  
Saturn. Bring binoculars or a  
telescope, and a red astronomy 
flashlight.

OPEN SPACE PROGRAMS & EVENTS
For all outdoor events be prepared for the elements by wearing sunscreen, pants, hat, sunglasses 
and closed toe shoes.  Bring water to drink. These events are free but registration is required.  
Register at bit.ly/LouisvilleOpenSpaceEducationEvents 

NOW HIRING
www.LouisvilleCo.gov/Jobs

Full-time, 

Part-Time & 

Seasonal Work 

Available



www.downtownlouisvilleco.com/street-faire

www.LouisvilleCO.gov/SummerConcerts

SUMMER

MUSIC
in Louisville

Thursdays, 6:30 PM - 8:15 PM
Louisville Community Park, 955 Bella Vista Dr 

Free, all ages welcome

June 16    Chain Station (Bluegrass/Americana)

June 23    Jakarta (Funk/R&B)

June 30    The Long Run (Eagles Cover Band)

July 14      Nosotros (Latin) 

July 21      Cody Qualls & The Brand    
New Ancients (Rock/Pop) www.LouisvilleCO.gov/SummerConcerts

2022



facebook.com/LouisvilleFarmersMarket

Bike, Walk, & Wheel Week is a celebration of being 

active and ditching the car for something new -  

your bike, walking, taking the bus, or some other 

combination. Throughout the week 

of June 19, take part in events,  

challenges, and more, including,  

Bike To Work Day on Wednesday, 

June 22.

LouisvilleCO.gov/BikeWalkWheel

One of the City’s core values is Respect, which means 
treating people with care and consideration and  
celebrating differences and encouraging  
authenticity. In 2021 the City established an  
Equity, Diversity and Inclusion (EDI) Task Force to 
support community-based conversations about 
which EDI topics are most important and what the 
City can do to address them. One of the five key  
areas identified by the EDI Task Force is creating a 
safe and welcoming environment. A few of the ways 
we’re doing this is by recognizing and celebrating  
different cultural events and holidays, learning about 
other cultures and planning programs and events 
that reflect diverse communities. Learn more at 
www.louisvilleco.gov/RecognitionCalendar.

Pride Month: Flag Raising and Street Art 
Wed., June 1 at 5:30 PM at City Hall

Celebrate the beginning of Pride month with a flag 
raising and new street art! Pride recognizes the  
contributions of our LGBTQ community members, and 
acknowledges the ongoing challenges they face while 
striving to live openly and authentically.

Juneteenth Flag Raising Ceremony 
Thurs., June 16 at 10:00 AM at City Hall

Join the community as we come together 
to observe Juneteenth! This federal holiday  
commemorates the day that enslaved Americans  
received word that they were free, over two years  
after President Lincoln signed the Emancipation  
Proclamation. Members of the Boulder County 
NAACP will join City Leadership as we to reflect on the 
past and celebrate the freedom and dignity of all people.

July is ADA Month

The City of Louisville is proud 
to support the Americans with 
Disabilities Act (ADA) 32nd Anniversary. On July 
26th, we celebrate this important civil rights law that  
prohibits discrimination against individuals with dis-
abilities in all areas of public life, including jobs, schools,  
transportation, and all public and private places that 
are open to the general public. The purpose of the 
law is to make sure that people with disabilities have 
the same rights and opportunities as everyone else.  
Celebrate with us by visiting, www.adaanniversary.org.

CELEBRATE  
Equity, Diversity & Inclusion



First Friday  
of June, July,  
& August



Program Highlights

June 2
Rainbow Fun: Mixed Media Art

June 11
Origami Workshop

June 14
Tween Charades

June 16
Ann Lincoln’s Yo Ho Ho Pirate Show
Oreo Taste Test Challenge

June 22
Storytelling and Musical Performance with Red Feather
Woman

June 29
Expressing your Super-Fandom with Henna
Korean Lotus Lantern Craft

July 9
Watercolor 101

July 11
Plant Propagation and Painted Pots

July 13
Liquid Nitrogen with Exploration Universe

July 14
College Essay Guidance

July 16
Story in the Rocks: The Geologic History of Boulder County

July 31
Summer Reading Program Finale with Jeff & Paige

For a full calendar of programs, more details, and to register for
programs visit, LouisvilleCO.gov/LibraryCalendar

REGISTRATION OPENS
FRIDAY, MAY 27

FOR ADULTS, TEENS &
CHILDREN OF ALL AGES!

951 Spruce Street
303-335-4849

LouisvilleCO.gov/SummerReading

CELEBRATE SUMMER
CARNIVAL

WED. JUNE 8
10 AM-12 PM

Rewards at 10, 20, 30 & 50
Days of Reading

 
Reading Challenges for

Children and Teens
 

Local Business 
Scavenger Hunt

 
Grand Prize Gift Bags for

Teens and Adults

2022 SUMMER READING PROGRAM 
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OPEN SPACE
Davidson Mesa Trail Reconstruction Project
The Davidson Mesa Trail Reconstruction Project is  
underway! This project will repair, resurface, and  
replace 3.63 miles of crusher fine trails that sustained  
significant wear and use in the ten years since the City’s  
last resurfacing project on the Mesa. Additionally, the  
0.3-mile section of 4-foot wide trail that overlooks  
Boulder along the north side of the property 
will be officially widened to 8 feet.  During the  
reconstruction process, temporary closures and 
trail rerouting will occur with an effort to keep  
access from the trailhead to the 36 underpass.  
Updates will be posted on the City website  
www.LouisvilleCo.gov/TrailClosures.

RECREATION & SENIOR CENTER
Summer Fun at the Recreation & Senior Center
The new Recreation & Senior Center catalog is available 
and registration is open for fun summer programs and 
events! For kids we have youth enrichment classes 
and half day camps, swim lessons, and youth sports  
(Tennis, Skyhawks, Skateboarding, Soccer, & Flag Foot-
ball). For adults we have a Zumba Party, group fitness 
classes, CPR certification, personal training, and more. 
If you are a senior age 60+ you will want to check out 
our senior trips, summer picnic, ice cream social, drop-
in programs, and more. We also offer rentals for team 
practices, birthday parties, and special events. Pick up 
a copy of the catalog at the front desk or view online at  
www.LouisvilleCO.gov/Catalog

Memory Square Outdoor Pool Opens May 28, 2022
Start your summer with a splash at Memory Square 
Outdoor Pool! The pool is open all summer for lap  
swimming, open swim, and water aerobics. It features 
a slide, zero entry kiddie pool, and a zip line. You can 
also rent the outdoor pool for special events. Entry to  
Memory Square Pool is included in the monthly and  
annual memberships or you can use a punch pass or pay 
daily admission. For a schedule or more information vis-
it www.LouisvilleCO.gov/OutdoorPool

Summer Youth Pass Sale
Kids 3-17 can enjoy the Recreation & Senior Center all 
year long for one low price! Buy now so they can spend 
their summer swimming with their friends at Memory 
Square Outdoor Pool which is included in the pass. Price 
is $125 resident (normally $251) and $175 NR (normally 
$389). Passes can be purchased at the front desk.

Preschool at the Louisville Recreation & Senior Center
Looking for a part-time preschool program that is  
educational, fun and nurturing? Registration began 
in January for the 2022-2023 school year for  
children age 3-5 by 9/30/22. This state-licensed  
program, based at Louisville Recreation & Senior Center, 
and designed to meet the academic, social and physical 
needs of young children by providing a stimulating, safe 
and healthy environment. The classrooms offer floor to 
ceiling windows offering views of the Front Range and 
a unique outdoor learning space. The program offers 
a real community feel and expanded program options  
because it is based in the facility. Morning and afternoon 
classes are offered on Mondays, Wednesday and Fridays.   
Visit www.LouisvilleCo.gov/Preschool for more  
information.

Senior Services
Louisville Senior Services at the Recreation & Senior 
Center currently offers a variety of drop-in programs, 
classes and activities, trips, as well as Brooks Café  
curbside lunch. Contact Katie Beasley, by calling  
303-335-4914 or email KatieB@LouisvilleCO.gov

Need Senior resources? Senior Resouces help with 
transportation, housing, legal assistance, and financial 
guidence. Medical equipment loans are also available. 
Contact Katie Tofte, Community Resource Coordinator,  
at KTofte@LouisvilleCO.gov or by calling 303-335-
4919.

Senior YardBusters Program
Are you are a senior who needs help with yard clean 
up in the spring or fall? The eligibility requirements to  
participate in our Yardbusters program are: you live in  
your Louisville residence year round and your income 
is  under $25,000/year for a single person or under 
$30,000/year as a couple. For more information, contact   
Katie Tofte at KTofte@LouisvilleCO.gov or by calling  
303-335-4919

Volunteers Needed for YardBusters program
Can you help a Louisville Senior with Spring or Fall  
general yard cleanup? The Yardbusters program is  
looking for additional volunteers. You will need to  
complete a volunteer application with a background 
check. For more information, contact Katie Tofte by  
emailing KTofte@LouisvilleCO.gov or calling 303- 
335-4919.

www.LouisvilleCo.gov/Jobs



Pa g e  8  •  S u m m e r  2 0 2 2

LIBRARY
Check Out with Your Smart Phone 
at the Library
The Louisville Public Library is  
delighted to offer virtual li-
brary cards, mobile check-
out, and interactive receipts to 
all library users through the cloudLibrary app. 
With cloudLibrary, a patron's library card is just 
a touch away, eliminating the frustration of a  
forgotten or misplaced card. The virtual card can be used 
for any library transaction that traditionally requires a 
physical card. In addition, users can add multiple cards  
and switch between accounts with ease. 

Mobile checkout eliminates the need to visit the self-
Check kiosk or circulation desk to borrow items. Using 
cloudLibrary, patrons can check out materials simply by 
scanning an item's barcode with their digital device. 

The service is offered at no cost to all Louisville  
Public Library patrons, requiring only a valid library card. 
The cloudLibrary app is available for free through the  
Apple App Store or Google Play Store. Don't have 
a library card? Get immediate access to online  
information, eBooks, and classes with an eCard! Visit  
www.LouisvilleCO.gov/eCard for more details.

Looking for Your Next Great Read? 
We Browse for You 
There are so many great books that it can be hard to 
pick your next great read. Let the Librarians help you out 
through the We Browse For Your service. Answer a few  
questions through the online form, and you'll receive an 
email with customized suggestions. This service is available 
for Adults, Teens, and Children of all ages. To get started  
visit www.LouisvilleCO.gov/WeBrowseForYou

NoveList and NoveList K-8 
Another great option available to library cardholders 
is Novelist, a reader's advisory resource for fiction, 
read-alikes, reviews, author bios, award winners,  
recommended reads, and more. To access the site visit   
www.LouisvilleCO.gov/LearningResearch

More Than Books
We offer several non-traditional items available for use 
in the library or check out. Our non-traditional items are 
available for a 3-week check out to Louisville and Supe-
rior residents with a Louisville Public Library card. Visit 
LouisvilleCO.gov/SpecialCollection to place a hold on 
one of these items.

HISTORICAL MUSEUM
June 3 First Friday Art Walk

June 11	 Trees Walking Tour

June 25	 Churches and Schools Walking Tour

June 25	 Marshall Fire: Preserving Your 
Memories Workshop

July 1		 First Friday Art Walk

July 30		 Marshall Fire: Preserving Your 
Memories Workshop

August 5	 First Friday Art Walk

August 27	 Marshall Fire: Preserving Your 
Memories Workshop

Please visit the Museum’s website to learn more about 
all of these programs www.LouisvilleCo.gov/Museum

Marshall Fire: Preserving Your Memories
June 25, July 30, & August 27 | 2-4 PM | 951 Spruce St. 

Everyone is invited to these free, drop-in Museum  
workshops that will help residents care for items  
salvaged from the Marshall Fire with professional  
conservators, digitize family photos, and/or record 
their stories to document this time for the future. No  
registration is needed. Drop in between 2-4 PM at the 
Louisville Public Library Saturdays, June 25, July 30, and 
August 27. 

Marshall Fire Story Project and Rapid Collection
The Museum is collecting stories, objects, and photo 
that are representative of our community’s many  
experiences with the Marshall Fire and ongoing  
recovery. You can share your story in-person or online. 
To share your story or an item, sign up for a story-sharing 
time slot at www.louisvilleco.gov/MarshallFireStories 
or contact the Museum at Museum@louisvilleco.gov. 
The Museum has been honored to receive and record 
resident’s stories that reflect the raw and honest  
experiences of living with this tragedy as well as items 
that reflect the intensity of the fire and the strength of 
our community. Items we have received thus far include 
posters that were made to spread hope and thank first 
responders, a Colorado flag that was one of the two flags 
damaged at the Louisville Police Station on the day of 
the fire, a sample resident pass that was needed to enter  
fire-damaged areas, signs from support organizations 
that sprang up, and a damaged Louisville street sign. 
Thank you to the Louisville residents and City staff who 
have donated items and shared their stories.  

L I B R A R Y,  M U S E U M  &  A R T S  N E W S
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Historic Trees of Downtown Louisville
Saturday, June 11 | 9 AM  | 1001 Main St. Louisville

Join Chris Lichty, City Forester, as he leads a tour about 
historic and significant trees in Louisville. This tour is 
cosponsored by the Parks, Recreation, & Open Space 
Dept. and the Louisville Historical Museum. The tour 
will depart from the Louisville Historical Museum at 
1001 Main St. Louisville, CO 80027. This is a free in- 
person event, but registration is required. Space is  
limited; please reserve a ticket for each attendee.  
Registration will open two weeks prior to the tour 
and registration information can be found on the  
Museum’s online calendar. This tour will be offered  
again in September. 

Memory Square: Old Town Schools and Churches
Saturday, June 25 | 9 AM | 801 Grant Ave. Louisville

Join the Louisville Historical Museum and Diane  
Marino for a walking tour of Old Town’s historic schools 
and churches. This tour will give you an inside look at 
Louisville’s early places of learning and faith. Meet in 
front of the Louisville Center for the Arts (801 Grant 
Ave.) and listen to stories and information about historic 
buildings that have weathered many years and changes 
in Louisville. If only the walls could talk! You’ll also learn 
about the longtime Louisville Grade School building that 
used to stand in Memory Square Park. This is a free in-
person event, but registration is required. Space is limited; 
please reserve a ticket for each attendee. Registration 
will open two weeks prior to the tour and registration  
information can be found on the Museum’s online  
calendar. This tour will be offered again in September.

Louisville Pioneer Award 2021 
The Louisville Historical Commission gives an annual 
award to a person or persons who have contributed to 
the welfare and interest of the Louisville community.

For 2021, the Commission considered all of the  
extraordinary ways in which residents, business owners, 
and those who work in Louisville persevered together 
to get through a difficult time during the COVID-19 
pandemic in 2020 and 2021, and decided to honor 
the entire community with this award. No one could 
have predicted that on the next-to-last day of the year,  
Louisville would be further tested by the worst wildfire 
in Colorado history. Since the fire, the community has 
once again revealed its generous and optimistic spirit 
through a multitude of charitable acts as well as many 
quiet expressions of support for affected neighbors. 
Thank you, Louisville community.

Welcome Home, Trott-Downer Cabins!
The Trott-Downer Cabins (the “Cabins”) were moved 
to their new location at the southwest corner of  
Miners Field on Wednesday, March 16 where they 
are being rehabilitated and then will be interpreted 
and managed by the Museum. The Museum is excited 
to share these cabins and their history with you in the  
future! For now, preservation work continues and they 
are not open to the public. Keep an eye out for future  
announcements about the Trott-Downer Cabins! 

The Cabins are two small historic cottages that the City 
of Louisville acquired in order to preserve them and 
to feature them as a cultural attraction for residents,  
tourists, and school classes. They were constructed at 
801 and 809 Lee Ave. between 1935 and 1940 as part 
of a complex of several rental cabins. Thanks to the  
funding from the Historic Preservation Fund, the City 
moved and stored the Cabins in 2018 and they have 
now been relocated close to their original location. To 
learn more, visit the “Trott-Downer Cabins” page on the  
Museum’s website, www.LouisvilleCo.gov/Musuem.

As exciting as this occasion is for Louisville Histor-
ic Preservation, join the Museum in acknowledging 
the immense loss of historic structures in our area 
due to the Marshall Fire. To learn more about historic  
structures that were damaged or destroyed in the  
Marshall Fire, please visit the news page on the  
Museum’s website, www.LouisvilleCo.gov/Musuem. 
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Emergency 911

Non-Emergency Dispatch 303.441.4444

City Hall 303.666.6565
Building Safety Division 303.335.4584

Business Licensing & Sales 303.335.4514

City Manager's Office 303.335.4533

Arts & Events 303.335.4581

Economic Vitality 303.335.4531

Finance Department 303.335.4500

Human Resources 303.335.4722

Parks & Recreation 303.335.4735

Planning Department 303.335.4592

Public Works & Utilities 303.335.4608

Water Meters & Sewers 303.335.4750

Snow Plowing 303.335.4750

Utility Billing 303.335.4501

Coal Creek Golf Course 303.666.7888

Historical Museum 303.335.4850

Library 303.335.4849

Memory Square Pool 303.666.7909

Municipal Court 303.335.4653

Police Department 303.666.6531

Recreation & Senior Center 303.666.7400

City of Louisville	 303.666.6565
749 Main Street	 info@LouisvilleCO.gov
Louisville, CO 80027	 LouisvilleCO.gov

City’s Marshall Fire Call Center 720.824.3100



S u m m e r  2 0 2 2  •  Pa g e  1 1

FOR POOL CLOSURE INFORMATION CALL 303-666-7909  
LOCATED AT 801 Grant Street, Downtown Louisville

DAILY ADMISSION 
		  R	 NR
Youth 3-18 years	 $5.50	 $9.00
Adult 19-59	 $7.50 	 $11.25
Senior 60+	 $5.50	 $9.00
Family	
(Adult + 2 kids)	 $15.75	 $23.00

Children under 3 years of age are admitted at no charge with an adult. 
Recreation & Senior Center pass members  are eligible for  
Memory Square admission by presenting their pass.

LAP SWIM | OPEN SWIM | H2O AEROBICS 

2022 Schedule  
Available Online
LouisvilleCO.gov/OutdoorPool

OPEN 

MAY 28-

SEPTEMBER 23

Ages 3-17
Can be used at the

Recreation &  
Senior Center  
and Memory  
Square  
Pool

Youth Pass 
SALE!

$175 
Non-Resident

(regular $389)

$125 
Resident

(regular $251)

Purchase by August 31, 2022

Valid for one  
full year from  
the date of  
purchase.

Check out all the summer 
events & programs in the  
Recreation & Senior  
Center Catalog!

at memory square  at memory square  
outdoor pooloutdoor pool

SUMMERSUMMER
at memory square  
outdoor pool

SUMMER
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